
 

 

Agency Response to Economic Impact Analysis 

 
 

The Board of Nursing is commenting on the Analysis of the Department of 

Planning and Budget on proposed amended regulations for 18VAC90-27-10 et 

seq., relating to the use of simulation in nursing education programs in lieu of clinical 

experience with patients. The use of simulation is totally voluntary so these regulations 

would only apply if an educational program chose to use simulation. Therefore the 

economic impact is within the program’s control.  

 


